FRIDAY LETTER
April 13, 2018

L.

Kelly

Franchise update. We have received written confirmation from the County that we are
considered to be in “good faith negotiations” over a new franchise. This will allow us to
go ahead without interruption with the Windmill/97™ project and any other work we need
to do in the ROW.

Meanwhile our joint lawsuit is moving forward with some small changes. Tanner electric
has dropped out of the group and the total cost estimate has gone down from $66,000 to
$61,000 while our percent share of future costs has gone up from 7.58% to 8.20% (very
small change and no increase in the estimate of our total cost at $5,000. 1 have attached
an Amended Legal Services Agreement with these changes that will need Hooper’s
signature. Perhaps we can just agree by e-mail?

. Connecting Hake and Manzanita. Dave met at the site with Jerry O’Hare and they

worked out all the details of the needed survey for the easement. This will likely happen
next week.

Manzanita PVC replacement. Frank will be on vacation for most of April. He and
Dave have scheduled the replacement for mid May.

Wellpoint Status Report. I have attached Dave’s report for April. Little change from
last month.



